
TOWN of WOOLSEY 
 
 

Regular Meeting               April 8, 2019 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 7:00. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as well 
as Councilmen Frank Carden, Kenny Wright and Jack Gilson. The minutes from March’s 
meeting were approved with Councilman Wright making the motion and Councilman Carden 
seconding it. Motion passed. 
 
Financial Report 
See attached. Councilman Carden made a motion to approve the financial report as given 
and he was seconded by Councilman Gilson. Motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
1. Zoning Ordinance Status – Revised copy of Zoning Ordinance was handed out. Clerk 
needs to be told by April 18th if public hearing can be held at the monthly meeting in May 
so that it can be advertised in a timely manner. 
 
New Business 
1. Resolution #2019-04 – Approved unanimously with Councilman Wright making the motion 
to accept the resolution as written and the motion was seconded by Councilman Carden. 
 
2. Briefing by Sheriff Babb – Sheriff Babb came to meeting to update the Council on crime 
statistics, staffing levels, etc. Councilman Carden made a motion to supply a letter to the 
Sheriff, if and when he needs it, to submit to the County Commissioners to assist the Sheriff’s 
Department in hiring and retaining officers for the purpose of keeping Fayette County safe. 
Councilman Gilson seconded the motion, and the motion passed. 
 
3. Other – Mayor Laggis informed the Council that Dr. Barrow, from the FCBOE, said that 
they will be holding an Open House in their “new” facility. All of the conference rooms will be 
named after the towns in Fayette County and they are looking for items from each town to be 
displayed in their respective conference room. Mayor Laggis asked Councilman Gilson to be 
the point person from Woolsey. 
 
 
With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins, Town Clerk 


